

Woodbastwick Parish Council
Incorporating Ranworth and Panxworth
Minutes of the Meeting held on Wednesday, 13 November 2013 in Ranworth Village Hall at 7.30pm
Present: 
Kit Cator (Vice Chairman)

Roy Champion

Nicola Cohen (till approx 8.45pm)
Mike Deveson
Barbara Garrett

Tricia Guin (Clerk)
Sue Hitchcock (Chairman)
Maggie Manton
2 Residents attended

1. Consideration of Apologies




Cllr Sue Lawn, Cllr Tom Garrod and PCSO Bob Hall
All accepted
2. Declarations of Interest and Requests for Dispensations
None declared
3. To discuss Environmental Matters, including The Staithe

Originally Agenda Item 9, moved forward to allow Cllr John Fisher to discuss the removal of the compactor at Ranworth Staithe.  The Parish Council presented the needs of the Staithe in the strongest possible terms, and Councillor Fisher advised on Broadland District Councils position.  He agreed to discuss options with his Officers and the Parish Council advised that they would continue to fight for this valuable service.
4. Agree Minutes from previous meeting
The minutes of the meeting dated 11 September 2013 were agreed to be correct, and a copy signed by Sue Hitchcock, as Chairman of the Parish Council.  

5. Matters Arising from previous meeting

Item 5, Phonebooth Disconnection: Clerk continues to have problems getting through and will try EON instead.
Item 6, Visit by MP Keith Simpson: A Friday was suggested by the MP’s office which is not convenient for the councillors.  Cllr Deveson to contact Mr Simpson.

Item 8 (iv), NDR Consultation: Clerk had received no formal update.

Item 12, Replacement of Scott’s Corner sign – Clerk had been able to confirm this may be a District Council issue and so will now contact them.

AOB, Loan of speed camera: Clerk provided no update at the meeting but subsequently can update that PCSO Bob Hall has said that we could inform him of locations to feed into local patrols.
6. To consider Correspondence
Clerk read announcements received since last meeting.
7. To receive the clerk’s financial report, approve requests for payment and agree accounts for audit.. 
i. The following report was made and payments approved:
	Woodbastwick Parish Council Finance Report as at 13 November 13


	 

	 

	 

	 


	Balance brought forward from 11.09.13

	 

	2344.87


	Monies paid out since 11.09.13

	 

	 


	463

	J W Gallop

	Internal Audit

	130


	464

	P Guin - July & Aug

	Payroll

	179.34


	465

	P Guin Reimbursement

	Clerk expenses

	45.52


	 

	 

	Total

	354.86


	 

	 

	Current account balance 06.11.13

	1990.01


	 

	 

	Reconcilled with bank statement:

	43


	 

	 

	 

	 


	Monies still to clear

	 

	 


	466

	Woodbastwick Village Hall

	Admin

	15


	 

	 

	 

	 


	Monies to agree

	 

	 


	 

	Reference

	Description

	Amount


	467

	British Legion

	Donation

	£50


	468

	P Guin - Sept & Oct

	Payroll

	160.13


	469

	P Guin Reimbursement

	Clerk expenses

	13.05


	470

	Ranworth Village Hall

	Admin

	15


	 

	 

	TOTAL EXPENDITURE

	£238


				
				
	Balance carried forward to 08 January 2014

		 

	£1,737


				
	Savings Account Balance at 06.11.13

			5022.72



	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	


8. Highway matters

(i) The Change in Ranworth Signage: This work is still outstanding.
(ii) Panxworth Speed limit: Cllr Hitchcock, Deveson and Garrett met with Cllr Garrod and Simon Briggs from Highways to walk along the problem areas in Panxworth.  Cllr Garrod promptly corresponded with the British Sugar factory at Cantley and the Parish Council is in the process of arranging a meeting with them and Cllr Garrod.  Possible date is 4 December.
Simon Briggs to implement temporary speed reactive signs – Cllr Manton noted these are already in place.  Clerk to correspond to check what happens next with the speed reduction campaign.

(iii) Change in Definitive Map: Clerk advised Officer was out of office until 25 November and so unable to report on if appeals have been received.  Clerk will contact next week to ask for progress update.
9. Planning matters
(i) Garage & Car Sales: No further updates, Clerk to continue liaising with Broadland District Council to keep up to date with developments.
(ii) Food & Agricultural Hub for Broadland and South Norfolk Draft Supplementary Planning Document.  Clerk made this document available for Councillors to view.
(iii) Planning Applications:

a. Meadow View Ranworth – application withdrawn

b. York Cottage, Ranworth – application granted with conditions

c. Hedney Farms, Panxworth – application granted

d. Sotshole Broad – further updates had been received keeping the Parish Council informed.

10. To update on the proposed Neighbourhood Watch Scheme

Residents have been identified to take on roles of administering the Neighbourhood Watch Scheme and this is progressing well, with representatives assigned for sections of the village.

11. To discuss maintenance of Village sign in Ranworth.

It was confirmed this sign was commissioned to mark the millennium and the design involved several people in the village.  Clerk was able to confirm that the Parish Council had taken on responsibility of the maintenance of this sign.  Cllr Champion to investigate options for repairing.

12. Resolution to adjourn the meeting for public participation and district and county councilor reports

Residents voiced disappointment at the removal of compactor and recycling facilities.
Residents asked if more information was available regarding the Right to Appeal process regarding the Order to modify the definitive map.  Clerk confirmed she would chase the results of the consultation period and what happens next.

13. To report any other business

Cllr Cator and Cllr Cohen put forward the suggestion of using the Public Telephone Box in Woodbastwick as a public library for residents to share books.  This was agreed by the Parish Council.
It was raised that some work was required on the footpath signposted to “footpath to the church”.  Clerk to contact landowner with support of Cllr Champion.
Clerk advised that Strutt and Parker are happy to arrange an evening meeting to review assets in Woodbastwick and Clerk to suggest this is 7pm before start of PC meeting on 8th Jan 2014. 
There being no further business the meeting was closed at 21:15.

Signed...........................................................

Chairman

Dated: Wednesday 8th January, 2014
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